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modified residue removal instructions 
until EPA approves the request in writ-
ing. 

(2) The registrant must indicate why 
a non-water diluent is necessary for ef-
ficient residue removal, and must pro-
pose residue removal instructions and 
disposal instructions that are appro-
priate for the characteristics and for-
mulation of the pesticide product and 
non-water diluent. The proposed res-
idue removal instructions must iden-
tify the diluent. If the Directions for 
Use permit the application of a mix-
ture of the pesticide and the non-water 
diluent, the instructions may allow the 
rinsate to be added to the application 
equipment or mix tank. If the Direc-
tions for Use do not identify the non- 
water diluent as an allowable addition 
to the pesticide, the instructions must 
require collection and storage of the 
rinsate in a rinsate collection system. 

(3) EPA may approve the request if 
EPA finds that the proposed instruc-
tions are necessary and appropriate. 

§ 156.156 Residue removal instructions 
for refillable containers. 

The label of each pesticide product 
packaged in a refillable container must 
include the residue removal instruc-
tions in this section. Instructions must 
be given for all pesticide products that 
are distributed or sold in refillable con-
tainers, including those that do not re-
quire dilution prior to application. 

(a) Timing of the residue removal proce-
dure. One of the following statements 
must immediately precede the instruc-
tions required in paragraph (b) of this 
section and must be consistent with 
the instructions in paragraph (b) of 
this section: 

(1) ‘‘Cleaning the container before 
final disposal is the responsibility of 
the person disposing of the container. 
Cleaning before refilling is the respon-
sibility of the refiller.’’ 

(2) ‘‘Pressure rinsing the container 
before final disposal is the responsi-
bility of the person disposing of the 
container. Cleaning before refilling is 
the responsibility of the refiller.’’ 

(b) Residue removal instructions prior to 
container disposal. (1) Instructions for 
cleaning each refillable container prior 
to disposal are required. The residue 
removal instructions must be appro-

priate for the characteristics and for-
mulation of the pesticide product and 
must be adequate to protect human 
health and the environment. 

(2) Subject to meeting the standard 
in paragraph (b)(1) of this section, the 
statement on residue removal instruc-
tions could include any one of the fol-
lowing: 

(i) The refilling residue removal pro-
cedure developed by the registrant for 
the pesticide product. 

(ii) Standard industry practices for 
cleaning refillable containers. 

(iii) For pesticides that require dilu-
tion prior to application, the following 
statement: ‘‘To clean the container be-
fore final disposal, empty the remain-
ing contents from this container into 
application equipment or a mix tank. 
Fill the container about 10 percent full 
with water. Agitate vigorously or re-
circulate water with the pump for 2 
minutes. Pour or pump rinsate into ap-
plication equipment or rinsate collec-
tion system. Repeat this rinsing proce-
dure two more times.’’ 

(iv) Any other statement the reg-
istrant considers appropriate. 

§ 156.159 Compliance date. 

Any pesticide product released for 
shipment by a registrant after August 
16, 2011 must bear a label that complies 
with §§ 156.10(d)(7), 156.10(f), 
156.10(i)(2)(ix), 156.140, 156.144, 156.146 
and 156.156. 

[75 FR 62326, Oct. 8, 2010] 

Subparts I–J [Reserved] 

Subpart K—Worker Protection 
Statements 

SOURCE: 57 FR 38146, Aug. 21, 1992, unless 
otherwise noted. 

§ 156.200 Scope and applicability. 

(a) Scope. (1) This subpart prescribes 
statements that must be placed on the 
pesticide label and in pesticide label-
ing. These statements incorporate by 
reference the Worker Protection 
Standard, part 170 of this chapter. The 
requirements addressed in these state-
ments are designed to reduce the risk 
of illness or injury resulting from 
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